
 

CITIZENS OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 

MEMBERS NEEDED 

HAMILTON UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
May 24, 2023 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians and Community Members, 
 
The Governing Board of the Hamilton Unified School District is seeking volunteer applicants (non-paid) to 
serve on the Citizens Oversight Committee for the recently approved General Obligation Bond.   
 
The committee has a specific structure that is established by law, those requirements are as follows: 

1. A member representing PTA/PTO/Boosters or School Site Council. 
2. A parent from the District. 
3. A member of a business organization representing the business community located within the 

District. 
4. A member of a senior citizens organization. 
5. A member of the taxpayers’ organization (this includes groups of landowners, e.g. homeowners’ 

associations). 
6. Up to two members at large.  

Please note that the members of the committee, may not be employees of the District, venders, contractors 
or consultants to the District as that would be a conflict. This also extends to part-time employees, 
including substitute teachers. Any individual who provides a service to the District, even sporadically, are 
also precluded. 
 
To apply, please send a short letter of interest to the Governing Board of the Hamilton Unified School 
District expressing your interest and which one of the six categories you wish to be considered. 
 
Please use one of the following methods to send your letter of interest: 

1. Mail your letter to: 

Hamilton Unified School District 
C/O Superintendents Office 
P.O. Box 488  
Hamilton City, CA 95951 

2. Email Courtney Carrier at ccarrier@husdschools.org 
 

3. Personally deliver your letter of interest to Hamilton High School or Hamilton Elementary School 
who will forward your request to the District Office. 

We will continue to accept applications until all roles are filled. 
 
Should the District receive limited applications by category, the Governing Board may direct staff to seek 
out and recommend appropriate candidates to fill these very important functions for the District. 

 
Please contact us with any questions: (530) 826-3261 Ext. 6011 

mailto:ccarrier@husdschools.org

